
 

\\amdeccpt\evergreen\Broadacres\001 Village Shared\001 Correspondence\001 Circulars to Residents\01 Circulars\2025\022 Refuse collection and recycling.docx 

 

 

 

 

 

Circular 022-2025 

 

                                                     08 May 2025 

 

Dear Residents 

 

Refuse collection in the Village and putting out of bins. 
 
Please can we ask that refuse and bins only be put out onto the curb on Sunday evenings or 
Monday mornings early.   This will allow the utility workers to collect bins and bags from houses 
on Monday morning and bring them down to the gate where the municipal refuse truck will 
collect all refuse and empty all wheelie bins. 
 
Please do not put your refuse out in the curb or leave it outside your house during on any other 
days.  This is an eye sore for neighbours and bags just left outside also attract rodents.  Should 
you really need to have a bag of refuse leave your home, we ask that you take it to the bin area 
at the entrance and place it in one of the bins allocated there. 
 
Your bins will be taken down to the entrance for collection, cleaned and returned to you once 
done.   Please bear with us as the municipal collection often arrives late or does not arrive on a 
Monday at all in which case we then wait for collection on a Tuesday.  Our staff tries their 
utmost to then get as many bins cleaned and back on the same day as they can despite the 
disruption to their Tuesday scheduled duties. 
 
Residents who wish to separate for recycling purposes are asked to please collect a see-
through recycling bag from the refuse area and to the place separated refuse in the bag.  
Please don’t mix the different types of refuse as the staff will place your recycling in the 
corresponding recycling bin and will not have time to separate glass, paper or tins. 
 
Residents are also welcome to take their recycling down to the refuse area themselves and 
place the recycling into the clearly marked bins.  (Glass / paper / Tin).  Any composting refuse is 
to be placed in the composting bin at the bottom of the village as you head towards the garden 
refuse area.  Staff will empty this clearly marked bin onto our compost heap.   
 
 
 

Regards 
 

 
 

Wilma Swart 

Village Manager 

 


